          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

February 28, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:45pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Judy Minkus, Tom Hudson, Margaret Iacuaniello, Deena Zarlin, Erich Schmid, and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Bronwyn Rhoades, Gail Dickenson, Mark Oatney, Nancy Gardner, Ray Alarcon and Max Courtney.

2) Minutes: (MSC Erich/Margaret) to approve the minutes of 1/24/08) All ayes on the vote.
3) Open Forum for Public Comment: Introductions were made of the new Mendocino High School student representative on the MUSE Board, Max Courtney, a junior at MHS. 

4) Financial Report: Sara Spring had a baby boy! No financial report this month.

5) Correspondence: Lynette and Bill Short, parents of  M K-8 students, have volunteered to help redesign and update the MUSE website. They suggested a link to MySpace at no expense for added exposure for upcoming events. Jessica will contact them about reformatting our newsletter to an e-mail version as an option to our current postage mailing list and will send the Board Members an e-mail link on MySpace to check out other organizations’ participation.

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) March 13th Honoree Dinner: 500 invitations were mailed to Tomek’s guest list and a portion of the MUSE mailing list on Feb. 12th with a March 6th deadline for ticket reservations.  So far 22 mailed responses have totaled 7 ticket sales. MHS Interact Club, supervised by Elise Boyle, will provide 12-15 students to help with set-up and serving on March 12-13. Two local chefs will help Margaret Fox cook and serve. Deena agreed to do a photo display board of past MUSE Honorees and Margaret will put together a photo CD of past MUSE events to show at the dinner. KOZT has agreed to make a 60second public service announcement with music of Sandy Glickfield and Robert Goldman. Mina wrote an article on Tomek for the Beacon with a photo to be submitted by either Margaret or Deena.for next week’s paper. An announcement of the dinner went to the MUSD Parent Listserve yesterday through the school. Jessica will ask Mina to introduce Tomek at the dinner and Jessica will give a short history of MUSE.
(b) June Digging Dog Garden Tour:  There’s a question if enough manpower is available to do this event. Discussion followed about calling upon Albion parents for help. 

(c) Fun Fair: Nancy Gardner has agreed to chair the event and Sheri Wolman will        coordinate volunteers. Nancy will redo the sponsor solicitation letter and will coordinate with Iona for handling sponsor checks. She recommended better coordination between the various event money banks during the day and requested an expense report from last year.  Jessica will work on getting one from Helena or a tally from Sara on checks written and deposited last year. A discussion followed on food booths, food safety and the possibility of one organization taking on the overall food production and service; Rotary Club, MHS Culinary Group, Soroptomists were suggested. Erick will check with Rotary Club on barbeque crews. Christiana Heckeroth is working with the Noyo Food Group and CELL Group for local produce donations. Deena suggested asking Albion and Comptche parents to be more involved, perhaps baking desserts. Jessica suggested regular committee meetings from now on with chairs of the various areas. Discussion followed regarding the need for a central storage space for the Fun Fair equipment. Gail Dickenson will consider possibilities at the high school.
Flynn Creek Circus could be a performance at the Fun Fair at their non-profit rate of $2500 set to the music of Blushing Roulettes. 

(d)  Music Festival : There is the possibility of having the use of the tent on the last      Sunday of the Music Festival on July 27th that the Mendocino Music Festival is offering MUSE to reinstate a closing fundraising concert. Possibilities discussed included an expansion of the Flynn Creek Circus to include other acts like BJ’s juggling act, Robert Goldman’s Magician Show and more to be a variety show for a possible 4 pm Matinee performance. It was agreed that Flynn Creek Circus would be best at one or the other of the Fun Fair or the Music Festival and Jessica will talk to them about scheduling possibilities. 

7) Events Calendar: May 21st  is the MacCallum House Dine-out MUSE Benefit. We promote the event and they donate all proceeds of the dinner over their costs.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.

Next Meeting is Thursday, March 27th at 3:40 PM

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Carleton, Secretary
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